Newsletter 15 (12-12-20)

Ballyhenry Primary School

PLEASE ENSURE YOU HAVE THE APP ON YOUR PHONE SO THAT YOU CAN RECEIVE REGULAR
UPDATES FROM SCHOOL. IF YOUR CHILD, OR SOMEONE IN YOUR HOUSEHOLD, HAS TESTED
POSITIVE PLEASE IMMEDIATELY EMAIL (lknocker496@c2kni.net or pcollins598@c2kni.net) TO LET
US KNOW. TRY NOT TO WORRY WE WILL GET THROUGH IT TOGETHER.

REMINDER THAT SCHOOLENDS AT 12:00 NOON ON FRIDAY 18TH DECEMBER.

llIness in School
Children MUST NOTATTEND SCHOOL if they have COVID-19 symptoms:

1. A new and continuous cough
2. High temperature/fever
3. Loss or change insense of smell ortaste

Anyone with these symptoms should contact their GP/PHA to inform them and book a test whenitis
appropriate todo so.

ANYONE EXPERIENCING THE 3 RECOGNISED COVID19 SYSMPTOMS (EVEN IF ASSOCIATED WITHA
COLD) MUST REMAIN AT HOME. IF YOU HAVEBEEN TESTED YOU MUST REMAIN AT HOME UNTIL
TEST ISRETURNED AS NEGATIVE. YOUR CHILD HAS NOT BEEN TESTED BUT HAS HAD ANY COVID-19
SYMPTOMS, THEY MUST NOT RETURN TO SCHOOLFOR 10 DAYS.

Please complete the Absent Form on the Ballyhenry App if your child is ill or needs to remain at
home to self-isolate. These notes go directly to your child’s teacher! It is important that you
complete this so that we can ensure that we use the correct code and support your child with
homebased learning.

Christmas Celebrations
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We were delighted with our Christmas Celebration Video and this has been shared on our FaceBook
Page and our Website. We are so proud of the resilience of our pupils and the dedication of our
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staff that has made this production possible. We hope thatit broughtyouas muchjoyas ithas
givenus!
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Working from Home
Schools have beeninstructed by DENI to ensure that we are open for onsite learning unless

instructed to make alternative arrangements. We have every intention of meeting this statutory
requirement and look forward to learning together with those who are able to attend.

However, we have been approached by many parents who are concerned about their children
continuing with Face-to-Face teaching during the week beginning 14th December. You have shared
with us yourwish to follow the advice of the Chief Scientific Advisorto self-isolate forthe two weeks
priorto 23rd Decemberinorderto protectvulnerable members of your festive bubbles. We do
understand. Followingour positive cases andthe rise inlocal community transmission, we feel that
cautionis prudent. If you make this choice foryour child and they complete the work set while they
are at home, theirattendance willindicate thatthey were self-isolating during this period.

Covid-Work Folder

Every child has received awork folderin September. Thiswork wasto be completedifthey were
askedto isolate with theirclass bubble. Most of these folders are therefore stillintactand can be
usedinthe run up to Christmas. Please complete an appropriate amount of work from this folder
and returnit to schoolinthe new year.

Online Learning

If your child has already completed this work, more work can be provided viaemail. The teachers
will also be up loading some festive activities to My School--Fronter. In your child’s emergency folder
you will find usernames and passwords that will allow to access “My School” and then “Fronter”. If
you are havingtrouble gettingonline, itis essentialthat you make contact and we will do ourbestto
help.

M! SCHOOL

Fronter




Hint:search https://www.c2kschools.net for “My School” then enteryour child’s username and
password. Theirhomepage shouldload andthenfind the fronterlogo (seeabove). If fronterdoes
not load automatically when clicked then give “my school” afew moments and retry.
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We will also arrange to make contact with pupils viaZoomto encourage virtual engagement and
supportgood mental health.

Careful consideration has gone into making this decision. We are giving you the opportunity todo
your own risk assessment. Only you know your personal circumstances and what decisionis right for
you. What works forone family will notbe right foranother. Please allow usto supportyouinany
way we can.

The P6 Class Bubble

The P6 Bubble isscheduled toreturnto school on Monday 14th December2020. However, we
appreciate that some children may continue to work from home until the new year.

We would appreciate it if you would let us know your intentions regarding your child’s attendance
this week by completing thisform. https://bit.ly/Christmaslsol8

Virtual Visits (Open Night)

Ballyhenry Pr'm
School

A special invitation to all
prospective pupils and parents.

Sign up for updates on our

Virtual Visits in
December 2020

and

Face-to-Face
appointments in January
2021

Click sign up
https://bit.ly/interestP12021

Our Virtual Open Night Video has been posted on our website and public FaceBook page. We are so
proud of the whole school fortheir participation. Our pupils have shown themselves to be
responsible and mature citizens. Ourstaff did the school proud by sharingtheirthoughts, ideas and
smiles. Thankyou!

We hope that we will be able provide Face-to-Face appointments to meet prospective
parents/pupilsinJanuary. Many of our children have younger brothers/sisters at school. We would
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love youto sign-up forthese updatestoo sothat we can ensure that we provide you with the most
up-to-date information from the Education Authority regarding P1 Admissions.
https://bit.ly/InterestP12021 .

Free School Meals

Itisnot too late to apply for Free School Meals. This can be done online viathe Education Authority.
We only need 4 more children to be accepted for Free School Mealsin order to receive ouraddition
funding nextyear. If youare eligible, please apply! Parentswhoreceive Free School Meals willnow
receive afood grant during every holiday until Easter 2022.

The meal service has alsoinformed schools that they will provide Food Packs to children who are
forcedto remainat home due to Covid-19. Please contactschool if you believe you are entitled to
this provision.

Ballyhenry Primary School Kitchen

Canteen Dinners and Packed...

We are so pleased to be able to offer hotdinners on Mondays, Wednesday and Fridays. These will
be deliveredtothe classroom complete. We are here to help. The canteen continues to offer
brown bag lunch on Tuesday and Thursday. The lunch will include afilled sandwich, baguette, wrap
or muffin (see menu), piece of fruit, dessert and a bottle of water.

Carers, you simply need totell usyourchild’s preferences. Itisimportant that you complete this
formevenifyourchild takes free school meals.

Please complete this link to select sandwich fillings and Monday/Wednesday/Friday Hot Dinner
options. https://bit.ly/PackLunch20

PLEASE BOOKBY 7:00 A.M. ON MONDAY FOR THE WEEK. THE SPREADSHEET IS PRINTEDAND SENT
TO THE KITCHEN BY 7:30 A.M. ON MONDAY.

We do accept additions but thisis challenging and takes away from teachingtime. We really
appreciate your helpinthis matter.

14" December - 18% Decemnber

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thur sday | Friday
Goupns, Sautéed Filed Sandwich Sausage, Chips & Hlled Sub Kol SCHOOL OLOSES at
Potatoes Beans 12 noon
& Sweetcom TR ;“&' - FOR
Fresh Fruit, Cookle & e~ Milkshake sout
reoe luice Yoghert, Frur & Drink CHIRSTMAS
T of loe Craen, Fruit & Tusck: Muffin & Fruit HOLIDAYS
Juce Tuck: Bage) & Frut Tuck: Toast & Frult

(alternative diets

: T )
Tuck: Toust & Fruit also catered)

{alternative diets
also catered) | |
School Meals: 1 day- £2.60 2 days - £5.20 3 days- £7.80 4 days - £10.40 5days-£13.00
HB Tuck Shop: 1 day - 30p2 days - 60p 3 days - 90p 4 days - £1.20 5 days - £1.50
Please pay via the Ballyhenry PS App Make your choice httos //bit Iy/Packlunch20!

PLEASE NOTE: FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON ALLERGENIC INGREDIENTS OR IF YOUR CHILD HAS A DIETARY
REQUIREMENT PLEASE CONTACT THE SCHOOL. ANY ALLERGY CLAIMS MUST B8E ACCOMPANIED BY A DOCTORS
LETTER.

DUE TO ANY UNFORSEEN CIRCUMSTANCES THAT MAY OCCUR, THE MENU IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE
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Support before and afterschool
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e B’Happy—2:00to 5:00 (bookedin 30 minute slots).

e Breakfast Club--8:00 to 8:45

YOU MUST BOOK BY 7:00 AM ON MONDAY. SORRY, NO DROP-IN OR CASH PAYMENTS. Both clubs
work with Covid-19Safety Procedures in place. B’Happy will not operate on Friday.

Pastoral Care in School and at Home

We know thatthings are a little different right now and this can have an impact on our mental
health. Mrs McCurry has been working with us to support pupilsin addressing their mental health
needs. Mrs McCurry is also happy to talkto parents who may need a little help. As partof herrole, |
have asked herto make contact with families who are having to self-isolate to offersupport. We
hope that you will find it helpful to talk to someone from school.

Contact School
We are here to help! Here are some of the ways you can getin touch

Website: www.myballyhenryps.net

Facebook: Ballyhenry Primary School —Official (closed group)

Email: lknocker4d96@c2kni.net

Tel: (028) 90841316
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Note: Please contact school if you or a family memberhas symptoms of Covid-19. It is essential
that you letus know if someone inyour family has tested positive. If thisis out of hours please
send a communicationslip via the app or email |knocker496@c2ni.net. Include a contact number
so that | can call you back to discuss nextsteps. Try not to worry. We will figure this out together.
This information will be kept confidential.

School Starts: Monday 24th August (P7 Only, ends 2pm, bring packed lunch)

Thursday 27th August P2-P7 (Bubble 1, school bringlunch)

Friday 28th AugustP2-P7(Bubble 2, school ends bringlunch)

Bank Holiday: Monday 31st August (school closed)

School Continues: Tuesday 1st September (P1See Special arrangements, Bubbllel)
Except Close 1: Monday 19th October (school closed to pupils)

Extended Half-Term: Tuesday 20th October-Friday 23rd October (school closed to pupils)
Halloween: Monday 26th October— Friday 30th October (inc)

Christmas: Friday 18th December (half Day *)

Christmas: Monday 21st December —Friday 1st January 2021 (inc)

School Re-starts Monday 4th January

Except Close 2: Monday 15th February (school closed to pupils)
Except Close 3: Tuesday 16th February (school closed to pupils)
Half Term: Wednesday 17th February — Friday 19th February (inc)
St Patrick’s Day: Wednesday 17th March (Staffin)

Except Close 4: Friday 26th March (school closed to pupils)

Easter: Monday 29th March - Friday 9th April (inc)

School recommences: Monday 12th April

MAY DAY HOLIDAY: Monday 3rd May

Exceptional Closure5: Friday 28th May (school closed to pupils)
MAY BANKHOLIDAY: Monday 31st May (school closed)

End of School year: Wednesday 30th June (half day *)

* Half Day- School closes at 12.00 pm (No Dinners).
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The above holiday dates are all inclusive and subject to change.



